On April 28, 1999, the initial meeting of the Internet2 Video Conferencing Subcommittee was held in conjunction with the Internet2 Members meeting in Washington DC. The meeting was the initial organizing meeting. The goal for the Subcommittee is:

"Develop a model(s) for a video conferencing service that would allow individuals at Internet2 sites to routinely hold video conferences. A target activity is to hold conferencing trials prior to the fall 1999 Internet2 meeting. Further, the goal is to develop an information exchange that would allow participating organizations to compile and make available information via the Web about video conferencing work, experiences, and available resources at the various sites."

The Subcommittee decided to create Web pages of organizational video conferencing assets, contacts, etc. The Subcommittee plans to explore the creation of video conferencing sites without preference to any particular standard (H.323, H.310, H.323, Mbone, or even legacy H.320). Available technology in each of these areas will be evaluated and included in the information-collection process. However, particular emphasis was put on the importance of the H.323 standard in the meeting. A subset of the Subcommittee was assigned the task of working on H.323 addressing issues. 

An email list was created for the Subcommittee, and activity to date has centered on the creation of a demonstration for the fall 1999 Internet2 Members meeting. 

